
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 17 JANUARY 2008


COS.19/08
NHS PUBLIC CONSULTATION: CLOSER TO HOME

Having declared a personal and prejudicial interest, Councillor Mrs Luckley left the room and in her absence the Vice Chairman, Councillor Mrs Fisher, chaired the meeting.

The Director of Development Services (Mrs C Elliot) submitted Report DS.13/08 providing details of an NHS consultation exercise by the Primary Care Trust on "Closer to Home", proposals to provide more healthcare in the community.  The deadline for response to the consultation document had been extended to 1 February 2007.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 17 December 2007 (EX.350/07)

The decision of the Executive was –

“That the consultation documents be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 17 January 2008 for comments and a final response to be considered and approved by the Executive on 21 January 2008.”

Mrs Elliot had previously circulated suggested responses to the questions in the consultation documents.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) Members were pleased to have the opportunity to input their views on the consultation.

(b) Was there sufficient cross country transport to the cottage hospitals and other facilities?

(c) Members raised concern that the cottage hospitals would have fewer beds.

(d) The cottage hospitals would help the acute hospitals achieve targets on bed numbers and help reduce the pressure that currently exists.

(e) The proposals needed to work as a package to ensure that the flexibility was realised.

The Health and Wellbeing Portfolio Holder stated that the consultation would result in local people being closer to the care that they need in their local community but the reduced number of beds was a significant concern.

RESOLVED – That the suggested responses, to the consultation document, as set out by the Director of Development Services be forwarded to the Executive along with the above comments and concerns of this Committee.







